WEST MIDLANDS ARCHERY SOCIETY                         
Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on 6th March 2018 at Wythall Community Centre, Silver Street, Birmingham, B47 6LZ
Members Present    

Geoff Thomas          Chairman / Long Mynd Archers           

Paul Clay
      Treasurer/Malvern Archers

Maxine Palmer
      Secretary/Archery GB


Penny Neaverson     Saints & Sinners;                    Sharon Medhurst
Redhill Archers
Betsy Johnson           Redhill Archers                       Sheila Harris            
Redhill Archers                                      David Harris               Redhill Archers     

Pete Morgan

Redhill Archers
Paul Nelms
        Audco Archers

Jonathan Walton
Bowbrook Archers 
Jenny Smith
        Beacon Archers

Bob Smith

Beacon Archers
Linda Haines
        Evesham AC

Susan Richards

Archery GB
Richard Harris
        Redhill Archers

John Taylor

Coventry AC

1.Welcome:

Geoff Thomas opened the meeting welcoming everyone and welcomed ex-President John Taylor, who he invited to chair the meeting.
John expressed his thanks to Geoff, commenting that it was a privilege to be asked to chair the meeting.  

2. Apologies  
Nick Mitchell – Meriden/Warwicks
David Bruce – Bromyard/Hereford

3. Minutes of last Annual General Meeting 

Due to the change over in Secretary and other issues no formal minutes from the 2017 AGM were recorded.  Thank you to Betsy for starting notes which we then added to.  Counties are requested to send in their reports from last year so these can be added to the notes.  These will be signed off at the next Committee meeting.
4. Matters arising
A volunteer for President is still required.
5. Chairman’s Report  Geoff Thomas
Geoff presented his report and commented that this had been an interesting and challenging year with the change in secretary.  Unfortunately, an old head injury suffered by Geoff Beston, has started to cause him problems again and he is really quite poorly.  Maxine took over as secretary at very short notice and has done an excellent job.  Responses from AGB are still slow however Chairs and Secretaries have been invited to a meeting with Neil Armitage on 4th April so we will move forward with an open mind.  
Of concern is the shortage of judges in WMAS, the amount of time the existing judges spend at tournaments (Victoria has sent through a list of judge’s attendance) and how we can encourage more people to come forward to train as a judge.  Similarly, how can we encourage coaches to move through the levels.
The AGB AGM is on 21st April at the Crowne Plaza, Birmingham and we need to encourage members to attend.  Last year 122 attended but of these 20+ were AGB office staff.  
Geoff thanked everyone for their help and wished all good shooting.  See Appendix A for Chairman’s report.
6. Treasurers Report.   Paul Clay
The Treasurer presented the audited accounts (Appendix B) and the Treasurers report (Appendix C).

Acceptance of reports – proposed: Sue Richards; Seconded: Penny Neaverson.

The proposal to remove the enbloc Junior Club status will be discussed further at the next Committee meeting when further information is gathered and, if required, a proposal will be put to next years AGM.
All agreed to move to the same fee structure as AGB and the Counties with fees paid at 6 monthly set periods.

Maxine thanked Paul for the time he had taken interrogating the member reports on Sport 80 to ensure AGB Direct members had paid their fees to Region.  If Direct members have not paid their County/Regional fees then they are not eligible to shoot for the County/Region however if members have ticked the box to say they have paid County/Region and the TO is not aware then the insurance of the event is not made invalid.
7. Secretary’s Report. 
This is my first report to the council after being elected at the 2017 AGM.  It has been an interesting but difficult year trying to piece together what needs to be done and what the secretary role is and I am still learning.
I no longer get the reports regarding how many members we have as these are all on line on Sport 80 but Paul will cover this as he has spent a lot of time reconciling affiliation fees and ensuring those archers recorded as AGB Direct are recorded correctly and have paid their Regional Fees.  This has proved quite complex and time consuming and we do request please that when clubs sent through their returns that they do include the names of the archers they are reporting on (obviously taking account the new GDR).  We welcome thoughts on how we can encourage more members to attend the AGM and also the AGB AGM (21st April, Crowne Plaza).

After a lack of interaction with the EAF over the last year, Marc Grady (Chair EAF) came to our January meeting and Penny and I attended the last EAF meeting.  This was a very positive meeting attended by David Tillotson, (Director of Sport, AGB) who set out the new operating structure and reported on the work they are doing with the City of Birmingham LA and West Midlands Combined Authority to try to get Archery included in not only the 2022 Commonwealth Games but future Games.  Discussions are at a delicate stage and Marc and David requested that if anyone has any comments or suggestions could these be put forwarded through either of them please rather than going to City of Birmingham direct.  As you will have seen, Neil Armitage (CEO AGB), has invited Regional Chairs and secretaries to a meeting on 4th April and we hope this will continue to build relationships in a positive manner with our governing body.

The WMAS Intercounty/Roy Matthews tournament was held on 24th September 2017 with Andrew Leadbetter as TO.  Excellent feedback was received on the organisation of this tournament and Andrew has kindly agreed to work with Shropshire for this years event (30th  September).  It will be good to have this continuity and Andrew is also working on re-drafting the guidance notes as prepared by Geoff Beston.

Thanks to Redhill Archers for hosting the WMAS Junior Outdoor Champs last year and for hosting again in 2018 and to Quantum Archers for hosting the Junior Indoor Champs.  Unfortunately, snow stopped play at Evesham on Sunday and the WMAS Indoor champs could not go ahead.  We will no doubt discuss this tonight but our initial views are that there is insufficient time remaining of the indoor season to re-schedule this, therefore it is unlikely we will have the Senior Indoors this year.

The following tournaments have been agreed:-

06.05.18 – WMAS Novices – Royal Leamington Spa (Warwickshire)

08.09.18 – WMAS Junior Outdoor Championships – Redhill (Worcestershire)

15.09.18 – WMAS Junior Intercounty incorporating the WMAS v EMAS Juniors –Quantum (Warwicks)

30.09.18 – WMAS Intercounties/Roy Matthews, incorporating the WMAS v EMAS Seniors– Lilleshall (Shropshire -host), incorporating the WMAS v EMAS seniors match

DQ: I propose that both Intercounty matches are UKRS, unless anyone has any objections?

WMAS Senior Outdoor Tournament – RLSAS advised that they were unable to run this tournament and we have been in discussion with Meriden on whether they could amend one of their WA1440s to incorporate the WMAS Seniors.  Meriden’s tournaments are already popular and it may be that we may be too late for 2018 and further consideration needs to be given to perhaps a different format (720 and H2H?) for the senior champs.

In 2016/2017 WMAS was represented by 11 junior athletes on the AGB Confirmation and National Age Group Academies.   As you know numbers on the NAG were reduced to 25 for 2017/18 but WMAS are still represented by 8 junior archers.  Of these 3 of our juniors (Penny Healey, Gabriel Beese-Raybould and Freya Palmer) have been recently been selected as part of only a 12 athlete team to attend a training/competition camp with the French Archery Academy in April.  We wish them every success on their first international training camp.

WMAS junior archers on the AGB Academies were supported by us in July and have gone on to repay that support with continued success performing highly at the Junior Indoor Nationals, the Senior Indoor Nationals, November and January Challenges, Junior Rankings and the Youth Festival.  At the Junior Outdoors WMAS archers won the mixed team, U16 Girls Recurve Metric 3 (Freya Palmer) and Bristol 3 (Hannah Rowley).  Jakob Reid and Alyssia Tromans-Ansell competed internationally with Alyssia securing our quota spot for the Junior Ladies at the Junior Olympics 2018.  Penny Healey enjoyed success at Nimes, winning the Cubs Competition at her first attempt.

At a senior level we continue to be represented internationally by Sally Gilder, Tom Hall, Victoria and Tom Duncan.  It is good to see that the investment made by WMAS in these athletes is paying dividends.

Finally, I would like to thank Victoria Duncan for setting up the new WMAS website, where we have a list of websites and the ability to put latest news stories.  If you have anything you would like promoted, news stories etc. please either forward them to Victoria directly or send to myself.  

8. County Reports 

Shropshire    
 There are 11 archery clubs and 1 school club affiliated to Archery GB in the county; in all around 700 archers.  Most clubs report lots of interest in beginners’ courses and a good proportion of those completing courses taking up the sport. Every club in the county now has at least one qualified coach. 

For the first time in many years there are now organised monthly sessions for both Juniors and Seniors who aspire to shoot for the County. Several of our county’s juniors have been accepted into the academy at Lilleshall. The county had an active outdoor season in 2017. We still run a series of GNAS shoots based on the old “Architectural Heritage” series.  9 of county’s clubs each  host a friendly but formal non record status shoot every summer which form an ideal platform for the newer archers to take part in competitions and the more experienced archers to  enjoy a competitive shoot as well as a pleasant social Sunday afternoon. One club has for many years hosted a “double American” round (15 doz arrows!!) and another club hosts a shoot which forms part of the “Wenlock Olympian” games. In addition to these there are monthly clout practices open to all archers and also regular 3D field shoots, again open to all. The county organises a UKRS 2 way imperial clout every autumn. Several clubs took part in national postal competitions.

The indoor season at least allows everyone to continue their archery but everyone is looking forward to the end of their Toxophilitic Hibernation.  There is a long running winter postal league in the county – this year a total of 43 teams of varying bow types are taking part, forming 8 separate divisions.  It does add a bit of spice to the winter’s shooting.

The county has suffered from not having a CCO for the last two years but we are pleased to report that a very experienced Senior coach has retired back to Shropshire and if our county’s AGM next week goes to plan will take on the role.  At present the county has 40 qualified coaches and there are firm intentions to increase this number.  Sadly we still have only one qualified judge in the county.

One notable archery success in January 2018 for Shropshire. Penny Healey, still only 12, entered a world ranking event in Nimes “just for the experience”. She was shooting in an under 16 category and came away with a gold medal, ending 15 points clear of her nearest rival. Penny is certainly one to watch for in years to come.

Worcestershire

[image: image1.emf]Worcestershire County and Clubs have enjoyed another busy year, with virtually all of the County’s ten constituent Clubs playing an active part in County activities during the last twelve months, as well as running numerous open tournaments and beginners’ courses.

On the Coaching front, Worcestershire’s CCO Mark Pattison resigned but has continued to organise a busy coaching programme, with Level 1 courses and a Level 2 course completed and assessed during 2017/2018.  A further Level 1 course is to be run later this year . John Rutland has taken over the roll since the AGM in November 2017.

Our County team had mixed fortunes during 2017.  Our first match was the Three Corners match which was hosted by Worcestershire on 23rd April .  Worcestershire were overall winners .

Worcestershire hosted the next friendly match on 14th May ,  Worcestershire won both the Senior and Junior matches.

At the end of June 2017, six teams of three archers competed at Lilleshall in the National County Team Competition.

Worcestershire juniors represented their County once again . The Junior Inter Counties was organised and held at the Droitwich Clubs new shooting ground Club on 16th September. Three counties competed, Worcestershire, Warwickshire and Shropshire whose team came out on top,  Worcestershire second,  second   Warwickshire third .

Worcestershire did extremely well at the WMAS Inter-Counties match which was hosted by Warickshire on 24th September .  Worcestershire were overall winners and the Worcestershire Gents Compound team won the Compound trophy, Longbow team won the Longbow trophy.

This year’s County friendlies will take place on 22nd April 2018 (Three Corners Match) hosted by Cheshire and 13th  May 2018 (Gloucestershire) hosted by Gloucestershire at Deer Park.

Sally Gilder from Evesham Archery club has continued to shoot for GB in the national squad ,  at several competitions abroad during 2017 and was 7th in the National Rankings 2017.

Jacquie Holmes shooting compound ,also from Evesham Archery club was 7th in the National Rankings 2017.

The County AGM was held in November 2017 with the appointed Chairman being Andrew Stanford and the Secretary,  Linda Haines .
Herefordshire

One of our clubs organised a successful trip to the Mary Rose Museum, Portsmouth, including an illustrated talk on the archery finds.  Another club lost its (excellent) indoor venue after last winter;

unfortunately, they could not secure a replacement for this winter.  David Gemmell tendered his resignation as CCO during the summer; regrettably, no successor has been identified as yet ...

David Cochrane, an enthusiastic longbow and recurve archer for over thirty years, died towards the end of 2017.  His many contributions to the county and its clubs, and to the wider region -- as coach, judge, committee member, and good friend to many of us -- were invaluable. A rousing cry of "three cheers for the field captain" from a packed funeral chapel, full of green and white, provided a fitting farewell.

Most of our committee was re-elected at January's AGM, the exception being that two volunteers put themselves forward to be representatives to the West Midlands: Theresa Gibbons + Neil White. 

Finally, a few individual achievements of note: Harry Bottle claimed a UK Record for the Metric 80-30. Harry also won a medal at the WMAS vs EMAS match. Amongst some strong personal performances from our small team at the WMAS Regional Inter-County Match,Chris Bottle won his Gentlemen / Recurve category.

Warwickshire

· No report received.

Staffordshire

· No report received.

EAF Report to WMAS AGM  
Marc Grady is to stay as Chairman until after the Games in 2022 .Lynne Evans has returned as secretary after having a short break due to her charitable work. Dr Carol Blaydon from the North East has taken over the role as treasurer.
EAF have had a busy year with the successful planning and execution of the Commonwealth and European Championships held in Gosport. After many meeting with AGB, EAF are now on the AGB radar which will help with the visibility of the Federation and to lobby for archery to be included in the 2022 games. Whilst it is not an optional sport there is a possibility to have it as a demonstration or exhibition sport within the city of Birmingham. There’s no clear view of when the decision will be made.

David Tillotson and Neil Armitage were invited to the EAF meetings, to explain the AGB strategy focusing on grass roots to performance. David Attended the recent meeting and delivered a presentation which has been shared with members.

Events:
Winter Training   10th-12th March Eaton Manor

Tournaments :

Junior Nationals                     2nd -3rd July

Youth Talent Festival          30th July -3rd August

Longbow Championships    14th July Sherwood

Senior Clout Championships  4th August Cheshire Weekend

Next Meeting 9th June

9. Judge Liaison Report
Sue Richards advised that of the 1st January no AGB Committees exist.  Sue will be leading a judges ‘working party group’ with Jon Nott.  AGB want to align the structure to better fit with Counties and regions.  The JLOs were an extension of the Judges committee so how do we continue to support them.
Chris Evans has now been ratified as a National judge and has had his probation year ratified.

Andrew Leadbetter has passed his National judge and is now on 1 year probation.

4 regional assessments are being carried out in the next few months and Rob Potts and Sue Richards have both been on international duty.

WMAS do have an imbalance in the number of judges with the majority coming from Staffordshire.

NB: More to add in here.

10. Regional Coaching Secretary/Coordinator.  

No report received.
11. Election of Officers  

President    no proposal.  John was asked if he would like to take on this role and although he acknowledged that this was a great honour he declined as he was no longer as involved with archery as previously.




Chairman    Geoff Thomas agreed to stand for 1 further year whilst another candidate be found to fulfil this role.                      

Secretary     Maxine Palmer


Treasurer      Paul Clay 

(Paul was officially co-opted at the January WMAS meeting and appointed AGM 2017) 

Vice Chair – all agreed to defer the appointment of a vice chair until the next meeting.

12. Election of English Archery Representatives:
 

Maxine Palmer and Penny Neaverson were elected.

13. Appointment of Auditor

Betsy Johnson invited to continue in post – agreed.
15.Any other Business 

Junior Inter-Counties – it was requested that the team structure be agreed prior to the event as in the past 2 years there has been confusion and changes on the day.  All agreed that the team structure would follow that of the Senior Intercounties (5 Counties shoot).  This will be agreed at the next Regional meeting.

WMAS/CWAA Indoor Championships – this was postponed due to adverse weather.  Proposals had been received that this should be held as either a postal in this season or incorporated into the Evesham 2018 WA18m shoot in November.  All agreed that there was insufficient time in this 2018 indoor season to host this event and that it should just be held in 2019.

All agreed that the 2018 Junior Inter-County on September 15th 2018 should be UKRS but that the Senior Inter-County on 30th September should be WRS.  It was further agreed that no teas and coffees should be provided at this event as they are not fully utilised and cost circa £300.

Meeting closed at 2202.

